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Seaside Cafe ~ 1193 Sea Street
Houghs Neck Community Center  

Monday’s & Wednesday’s at 11:00am ~ enjoy a homemade hot lunch, coffee, 
pastry and play Scrabble or Bingo (page 3 for community center events)

Mobile Food Pantry 
2nd & 4th Wednesday’s of the month at 3:00PM

Open to All  - No paperwork - Free Bag of Food - arrive by 3PM  

Quincy Yacht Club ~ Trivia Nights 
 Tuesdays at 7pm

3rd Annual Walk for Victoria 
Saturday, September 8th, 2018 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

At Nut Island in Houghs Neck ~ page 6

14th Annual Houghs Neck ChowdaFest 
Saturday, September 8th 2018 - Houghs Neck Maritime Center,  

136 Bayview Ave. 2 to 6PM ~ Flyer below

BAKE SALE AT CHOWDAFEST
Sponsored by Houghs Neck Congregational Church to benefit  

McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Program ~ page 5

Seaside Social Club Meeting 
Houghs Neck Congregational Church Tuesday, September 11 ~ 7:00pm page 5

Houghs Neck Congregational Church 
One Night Vacation Bible School, BBQ & Outdoor Movie 

Sept. 21, 6:00am - movie at 7PM bring your blanket  ~ page 4

Houghs Neck Congregational Church
SUNDAY SCHOOL - RALLY DAY and sign-up -10:00AM 

Sunday, Sept. 24th 10:00am ~ page 4

Lobster - Fish Dinner
Houghs Neck Congregational Church Friday, Sept. 28th - 5-8 pm ~ page 7

Atherton Hough PTO ~ Touch A Truck
Sept. 29, 10:00 - 2:00 ~ page 5

Holy Trinity Parish Fall Parish Picnic
MBS lawn and hall at noon  ~ page 4

Holy Trinity Parish Faith Formation Registration
On-line https://holytrinityquincy.com/. ~ page 4 

Houghs Neck Good Neighbor Nominations ~ page 1

Houghs Neck Garden Club Meeting 
October 3, 2018, MWRA Community Room 7pm ~ page 3

SMEGS LEGS RUN 
Saturday, October 6th 2018 - Broad Meadows School ~ page 3 

Good Neighbor Nominations
It’s time to recognize your Good Neighbor.  Do you know a member 

of our community that goes above and beyond to help out.  Someone 
that mows a neighbors lawn, shovels the snow or just checks in to make 
sure all is OK.  Someone that coaches your child’s team and has done 
so for many years or coaches different sports?  A special leader of your 
group? A helper to veterans. Nominations are easy, just send a note 
with an explanation to: HNCC c/o E & T Ceramics, 367 Billings Road 
Wollaston MA 02170 or email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com. the deadline for 
nominations is Sept. 10th. The annual banquet will be held in Oct. at 
St. Thomas Aquinas Hall, Darrow St. Contact Eileen Timcoe for more 
information. email; hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

WHAT’S HAPPPENING IN  
HOUGHS NECK

Houghs Neck Community Council
presents the 

14th Annual Houghs Neck

Chowdafest
Saturday, Sept 8, 2-6PM
Houghs Neck Maritime Center

Bay View Ave @ the Public Landing 
Vote for Houghs Necks Best Chowda

Best Restaurant Recipe
To enter call Jim @ 617-285-8405

or email: HoughsNeckQuincy@gmail.com.

Best Home Made Recipe
To enter call  Eileen @ 617-479-4107 or 

617-481-9153 or email: etimcoe@yahoo.com

ADVANCE TICKETS RECOMMENDED
Stop by our ticket booth @ LaBreque Field

Friday, August 24th 4-6PM
Friday, August 31st 4-6PM

Chowdafest T-Shirts will be available 
For additional info call Jim or Eileen. check our 
web site www.houghsneck.org and on facebook

or use one of the emails listed above
ChowdaFest Tix $5.00 per person

Editors Message:  It’s that time of the year again to think about Chowda. 
Yes this Saturday is the 14th annual Houghs Neck ChowdaFest, held at the 
Maritime Center at the Public Landing. Each year has been great and this year 
should be even better. With as many a 20 restaurants and 3 individual recipes 
choosing the Best Chowda will be difficult. We hope to see you there.  

This issue of the Bulletin begins its 62nd year. Thanks to all those that submit 
articles, purchase ads and to the many volunteers that put it together. Imagine 
62 years of bringing news and information to every family in the community 
for FREE. Your membership and the advertising pay for printing and postage. 
Everything else, the typesetting, layout, advertising and billing is entirely 
volunteer. Please if you call one of our advertisers, or stop by their business tell 
them you saw their ad in the Houghs Beck Bulletin. It makes a difference.

You can tell that the weather is expected to turn by all the activity in the 
community. Check the list in the next column - it is hoped the we all attend 
these activities and support the many groups sponsoring these events for you 
enjoyment. 

If I may speak for the many organizations and clubs in the community each 
one relies on volunteers. No group can do the wonderful things or plan these 
events without a dedicated group of volunteers. I know we are all busy with 
working for a living, taking care of the kids and family members, tending to 
our properties.  Most of these groups meet once a month and an occasional 
weekend day to volunteer. Please think about giving a little of your time to any 
of the groups. We all need a little help and you could be the one that makes an 
event successful. 

We have space on the Community Council Board of Directors for you. The 
council meets the first Tuesday of the month at the Community Center. - in 
the Manet Health Center Building at 6PM - after placing the address labels on 
the months bulletins we have a brief meeting.  Yes we have events that include 
volunteering but we don’t require it of the board members. The mission of the 
Houghs Neck Community Council is to do our best to improve the quality of 
life and ensure Houghs Neck is a Great Place to Live, Work and Play

See you at ChowdaFest      YE Editor
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    Board Members:
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THE MARK OF RESPECT.

BVK • SCI • #7c • Job No 27742 • Deware Ads •  4” x 6” • 04/12/06 • V1 • ir

Deware Funeral Home
576 Hancock Street
Quincy, MA  02170

(617) 472-1137

DignityMemorial.com

A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS and Service Corporation International,
492 Rock Street, Fall River, MA  02720, (508) 676-2454.

For a no-obligation consultation,
call our location listed below.

We can help make planning your final journey
an easier process for you – and your family.

The Dignity Memorial® mark symbolizes respect. But then again, it 
symbolizes so much more. It’s a sign for trust, superior quality standards,
and attentive care in the funeral, cremation, and cemetery profession. 
With membership by invitation only, Dignity Memorial is the world’s
largest network of funeral and cremation providers and signifies a higher
level of funeral care.

Service Beyond Expectation

 

Memorial or Honorary Donations
The In Honor Of or Memorials printed in the Bulletin each month are from your neighbors 
who give a donation. They may recognize a loved ones birthday, anniversary, wedding, birth, 
passing, letting a friend know you are thinking of them or any occasion. All donations are given 
to the Houghs Neck Scholarship Fund.  On June 16th the Scholarship committee will present 
$8300.00 to 3 High School Seniors and 8 College Students continuing there education. Since 
June, 1964 they have presented $231,795 to brightest students from Houghs Neck. You may 
honor a loved one or friend by placing a memorial or in honor of, with a donation. Please send a 
request to David DiBona 45 Turner Street, Quincy MA 02169.  

The scholarship committee also has for sale the “Houghs Neck 
History” book for $10.00.  Available at E & T Ceramics or by calling  
617-479-4107.

The future of Houghs Neck thank’s you in Advance for your Generosity.

Gifts to the Houghs Neck 
Community Council Scholarship Fund

In Loving Memory of
Brendan McDonald
On his Sept. 6th Birthday

Love Nana

In Loving Memory of
Joe & Nancy McArdle

Always in our hearts
Marie & D.J. Davis

In Memory of
Robert Gaura

from
Rhonda Lee Gaura

In Honor of
our Sister Ronna Davis
On her September Birthday

love
Dave & Kathy DiBona

In Honor of
LTJG Chris Smeglin

from
Vic & Gayle Davidson

Happy Brithday
Tom, Larry, 

Laurie & Eric
Love Veva & the girls

In Honor of
Jack & Peggy Nigro

On their Wedding Anniversary
love

Dave & Kathy DiBona

In Loving Memory of
Dan & Gloria Davis
Love Marie & D.J. Davis

In Memory of
Al Olson

Love Harry, Bette Olson and
Emily and Laura

In Memory of
Jack & Ruth Duffy

Ginny & Eddie Casper
from

Babe & John

In Memory of
Peter Damiano

on his September Birthday
Love Carol & Family

In Memory of
John & Robert Brill

Love
Brill Family

Marguerite S. (Sheehan) Ladas
Passed away on August 16th. at the 
age of 87. Wife of the late Paul A. 
Ladas, and mother of Paul A.,James 
S. and Marguerite L. Lee, Sister of 
Cornelius J. Sheehan and the late 
Joan Delahoyde and Grandmother 
of Four. A graduate of Quincy High 
School and Quincy City Hospital 

.Sympathy and Condolences are
extended to the friends & families

School of Nursing. She was a retired 
RN for Quincy City Hospital and also 
worked as a substitute school nurse at 
the Quincy Public Schools. She was 
a former member of the South Shore 
Nurses Assoc. Donations may be 
made to Childrens Hospital, Pediatric 
Diabetes Program, 300 Longwood 
Avenue, Boston, MA 02115. 
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Houghs Neck  
Garden Club

The Houghs Neck Community Center  
operates under the direction of the Houghs 

Neck Community Council, Inc.  Funded with a 
Community Development Block Grant through 

the City of Quincy Planning Department

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR  
ADVERTISERS ~ THEY SUPPORT US

To Advertise: call 617-479-4107
Or email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

J.F.AU TO CA R E,  IN C.
895 SE A ST R E E T

QU I N C Y MA 02169
617-328-7102

OVER 25 YEARS OF SERVICE  
IN HOUGHS NECK

FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC  
CARS AND LIGHT TRUCKS

~ BRAKES ~ EXHAUST ~ TUNE-UPS ~MASS INSPECTIONS ~ 
~ OIL AND TRANSMISSION FLUID CHANGES ~ STEERING AND SUSPENTION ~
~ COOLANT SYSTEM FLUSHES ~ EMISSIONS REPAIRS ~ A.C. REPAIRS ~

MON ~ FRI 8:00 - 5:00     
FREE SHUTTLE WITHIN HOUGHS NECK * GERMANTOWN * ADAMS SHORE * MERRYMOUNT

JOHN FEIST - MANAGER / ASE CERTIFIED MECHANIC

$ 5.00  OFF 
OIL CHANGE 

 LUBE & FILTER
J.F. AUTO CARE

COUPON # 010115

smegs-legs run 
10-6-2018

SAVE THE DATE
Saturday, October 6, 2018 
Beautiful, oceanside run route

and fun time honoring 
LTJG Chris Smeglin

w w w . s m e g s - l e g s . o r g 
The 10th annual Smegs-Legs 5 
Mile Run is a relatively flat, scenic 
loop that swings through the area of 
Houghs Neck, Quincy with beautiful 
ocean and marsh views along the 
route. There are 3 water stops. The 
course is USATF certified. Finishing 
times by Spilter Race Systems. New 
2 Mile Run for Grades 5-8 students 
only! For those who don’t wish to 
run, there is a 2 mile walk. 
Free t-shirts to first 300 participants. 
There will be pre and post-race 
refreshments, and many fun raffles. 
Race proceeds benefit 3 local 
charities.
Pre-Register on-line at:

https://smegslegs.org/register/
Event details and schedule
The Smegs-Legs 5 Mile Run and the 
2 Mile Walk begin at 9:00 AM from 
the Broad Meadows Middle School 
in Quincy. 
For grades 5-8 students only there 
will be a 2 mile run! 
Registration opens at 7:30 am. Race 
starts at 9:00 am. 
Race events end at 12:00pm. 
Free parking on school grounds. 
Bring extra money for multiple 
raffles

News & Advertising Deadline for the 
October 2018 Issue is September 25 - 2018

    Nancy Riggs will be the speaker 
at the Houghs Neck Garden Club on 
October 3, 2018, with a presentation 
titled “An Apple a Day”.  Nancy 
is a past president of the Holden 
Garden Club.  Her garden has been 
on numerous garden tours.  She will 
talk about the apple, its history, and 
the industry.  An apple tasting is 
included.  At the following meeting 
on November 7th, Sam Monkhern, 
of Eastern Nazarene College, will 
speak to the club on “Functional 
Landscaping”, a program originally 
planned for last March but 
unfortunately cancelled due to the 
bad weather.  Both meetings will 
be held in the MWRA Community 
Room at Nut Island, 2nd floor, 149 
Sea Street, starting at 7pm with 
refreshments and a brief business 
meeting followed by the program at 
7:30pm. 	
	 The Club is a member of 
the Garden Club Federation of 
Massachusetts and National Garden 
Clubs, Inc.

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY CENTER 
1193 Sea Street, Quincy, Ma 
Tel. 617-376-1385 
Cynthia Lewis, Director  

 

 
 

 
SEASIDE CAFÉ serves a really good 
Homemade Hot Lunch.  May 9th Roast Pork 
Monday  & Wednesday at 11am. $3.00   
Coffee with pastry served. just $1.00 

oooooooo 
Bingo every  Monday & Wednesday 12:30-3pm. 
50 cents a card. Serving great refreshment & 
coffee $1.00 
Scrabble Monday & Wednesdays @ noon 
Blood Pressure Clinic Free Every 2nd & 4th 
Thursday  9:30-11am.  
Book Group July 11 @ 7pm Wednesday  
All welcome Discuss . Meet at the Quincy Yacht Club,  
Seaglass workshop  Thurs. Oct, 11th @ 6:30 
pm Details on HNCC FB, refreshments, Rsvp a 
must. 
All materials provided , $45. 
 
 

KIDS NIGHT OUT 
 Thursday September 13th  4-8 pm. 
Kids Night Out is really Parents Night Out! 

Drop the kiddos off for a fun evening with friends. 
During Kids Night Out, Your children will enjoy  

4 Hours of Activities, board games, Movies,  
A Dinner Party served about 5pm.  $10 

 

 
 
Every Month the Community Center offers a variety of   
drop off programs designed for youth in safe, supervised 
space. These skill building programs are free or low cost 
through support from CDBG funding and Volunteers  
Please Support our community center. Thank you 

Beach Walk  Wednesday Sept 5th 3-5pm. A good day 
to explore our local beach low tide.  

Cooking Monday, Sept. 10th 3-5 pm. what to make?  
 pizza, tacos, whoopie pies, cookies?  All welcome. $3 

Wii games Wednesday  Sept. 12th 3-5. lots of new 
games. bring  Friends age 5+  free 

Kids Night Out  4-8pm  Thursday Sept. 13th 4-8pm 
4 Hours of Activities & a Dinner Party. Drop off $10 

Playgroup Friday Sept.14th 10-noon.Gratitude Cards   

Tie Dye & friends Monday Sept. 17th  3-5. Bring 
some white Tees to dye. All other materials provided.  
FREE Movie & Legos Wednesday Sept 19th 3-5.  
Legos, a movie, Snacks & its a social. age 5+ drop off  

Playgroup Thurs.Sept. 20th  10am, toddler crafts   

Painting Afternoon  Monday Sept. 24th  3-5pm 
Step by Step...choose from lots of paintings. age 5+  
Candy Bingo  Sept. 26th 3-5 age 5+ free Skill 
Building,  bingo, learn and practice numbers. 
Every one gets a chance to call the numbers. Free  
Clay Art Monday October 1st 3-5pm Step by Step 
instruction. this will be fun and creative. age 5+  
Free Movie & Legos Wednesday Oct. 3rd 3-5.  
Legos, a movie, Snacks & its a social. age 5+ drop off  

Sewing Wed. Oct. 10th 3-5 pm. Make an Overnight bag,  
headband & more. Intro to Sewing Machine. Age 6 + 
 
 
. 
. 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW ? 
Monday & Wednesday = Senior Lunch 
Do you know a lonely senior? Maybe they 
lost their partner or just need some social 

contact.   
Please invite them to the  

Houghs Neck Community Center 
 
  

Adult Art Resin Workshop 
Decorate a window with sea glass, china, shells and other found objects. We provide a vintage multi-paned window 
or frame & all the supplies you'll  need to create your masterpiece. Please bring anything special that you would like 
to add to your piece ex. starfish, blue sea glass, shells. fee, $45.Details on HNCC FB  

Thursday October 11th @ 6:30pm 
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YOU’RE INVITED!! 
We had so much fun at Shipwrecked Vacation Bible 
School, we don’t want it to end, so it doesn’t have 

to!!!! 
 

Please join us 
Friday, September 21, 2018 at 

Houghs Neck Congregational Church 
 

6:00PM – BBQ & VBS Sing Along 
7:00PM – Outdoor Movie Night “Camp Cool Kids” 

Rated PG Length: 1 hr 44 minutes 
Bring your blankets too! 

 
*We will move the event indoors if rain is forecast. 
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH
Fr. Martin Dzengeleski - Pastor

 Fr.MartinHolyTrinityParish@gmail.com
MASS SCHEDULE

Sat. 4:30pm MBS & 6:00pm OLGC  ~  Sun.  8:30am MBS & 10:30am OLGC
www.holytrinityquincy.com    ~    facebook: holytrinity quincy

Office Hours; Monday-Thursday 10:00 am ~ 5:00 pm.
Friday office is CLOSED, Saturday and Sunday by appointment 

Confessions; Saturdays 3:00- 4:00 pm at Our Lady’s and by Appointment
PARISH FELLOWSHIP ~ PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

Will return in the fall
Parish Nurses

The monthly blood pressure clinic on the first Sunday each month will return 
in September, after the 8:30 am Mass at St. Thomas Aquinas Hall.

Homebound Ministry
Visiting the Sick and Homebound Do you know anyone who is homebound 
and can’t get to mass? Please let us know! We would be happy to bring them 
monthly Holy Communion and pray with them. If you would like to be part 
of the visiting the sick and homebound ministry, please contact Fr. Martin at 
the office. 617-479-9200

Meditation on the Holy Rosary 
Meditation on the Holy Rosary of Blessed Virgin Mary, hosted by Holy Name 
Society, with Adoration & Confessions available, at Our Lady of Good Counsel, 
Wednesdays 7-8pm, all welcome.

Lady’s Sodality

Lady’s Sodality Meets the first Sat. of the Month after the 9:00am Mass at 
Our Lady of Good Counsel church hall.  Andrea Sault is the Prefect, for more 
information contact her at sault46@aol.com

Faith Formation 2018-2019
To register for faith formation classes for grades 1-10 for the 2018-
2019 school year, visit https://holytrinityquincy.com/. Click on the “Faith 
Formation” tab and select ‘Registration Form (2018-2019)’. Please complete 
the entire form even if you have submitted this information last year.  
Note: 	 First Holy Communion is a two-year program beginning in grade 1.
	 Confirmation is a two-year program beginning in grade 9
Help needed!
In an effort to expand our grade 1-5 program we are looking for more catechists 
to teach grades 1-5. The following openings are available: Grade 1 (MBS), Grade 
2 (MBS), Grade 5 (MBS), and Grade 5 (OLGC). If you are a practicing Catholic 
who attends Mass each week, would like to share your faith with our youth, 
and serve as a role model and catechist, please prayerfully consider becoming a 
catechist. All teaching materials are provided. 
hContact the Office of Faith Formation by calling 617.479.9200 x302 or emailing 
htpreled@gmail.com should you have any questions, or to express interest in 
teaching one of these grades.

HOUGHS NECK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Pastor. Steve Vandergrift
Sunday Service 10:00am  

Fellowship Coffee Hour following Service
310 Manet Avenue ~ 617-479-8778 www.hncong.org

Quincy Checker Cab
Quincy’s Newest Cab Company
“Now You Have A Choice”

617-955-1167
Any Ride From Quincy To Logan $35.00 Plus Toll

“Call Ahead Service For Any Pick-up ~ No Matter How Small”

We strive to pick-up customers in 12 minutes or less!
Mention; Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ Save $1.00 off your fare

OPEN

24 

HOURS

365DAY AYEAR

     With summer coming to a close, the mixed feelings of sadness and joy 
begin to creep into our souls: Sadness that the summer days of relaxation 
and outdoor fun have whizzed by, seemingly all too soon, but joy in the 
anticipation of beginning a new cycle in our work lives, a new church year, a 
new school year. The rhythm of fall approaches.
     Hopefully you collected enough warm memories to last you through 
the coming winter weather. My wife, Jean, and I had a wonderful time in 
Ireland and Scotland, seeing some beautiful countryside and meeting some 
very friendly people, some of whom were likely distant (mostly very distant) 
relatives. Jean, whose family name is Halligan, met by coincidence a gentleman 
whose mother was a Halligan.  Part of my family lineage stems from the 
Scottish town of Luss on the western shore of Loch Lomond. The Colquhoun 
clan originates from there. My middle name is Calhoun, my mother’s maiden 
name. Calhoun is a derivative of Colquhoun pronounced by Scots “ca hoon” 
with the accent on the last syllable. Like many of us who had ancestors that 
came to America, the name evolved into its present form by any number of 
possible reasons. The Colquhouns are known for the breeds of sheep they 
developed over the years, particularly the popular black-faced sheep. 
     In 1603 clan Gregor (MacGregor), attacked the Colquhoun clan at the battle 
of Glen Fruin. According to the Clan Gregor; two MacGregor clansmen, away 
from home, were forced to spend a night in Colquhoun lands. After being 
refused shelter, the two MacGregors found an abandoned barn and slaughtered 
a sheep which they ate. When the two were discovered they were seized and 
brought forward to Colquhoun, the Laird of Luss. Sir Humphrey Colquhoun 
of Luss, chief of the Clan Colquhoun, had the men tried by summary trial then 
sentenced the men to death. Of the 500 Colquhoun men involved in the battle, 
story has it that 200 were killed. I was told that it is likely that I had a relative 
that survived that battle (before 1603 there had been little or no dispersia of 
Colquhouns to other parts of the world). Lucky break for me! As yet, I have 
not been able to trace my ancestry back to that relative that survived the battle 
of Glen Fruin. I suppose he was either brave and fought well, or he was a fast 
runner! 
     Interest in one’s ancestry as you are well aware is popular these days. 
Knowing one’s roots seems to offer us clues to why we are and who we are.  
It has been said that if you go back far enough we’re all related. That seems 
logical. It’s also biblical. At Houghs Neck Congregational Church, we believe 
that each person is beloved of God, that God knows us all, each of us, as his 
children. Yes, all of us. Who are we to deny that lineage. Blessings on all of 
you - my sisters and brothers.                                                Pastor Steve

Good News from Houghs Neck Congregational Church

SUNDAY SCHOOL

HOUGHS NECK  
CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH

On Sunday, Sept 24th join us for “Rally Day” when we
kick-off our Sunday School classes! Start the year with
some fun crafts, songs, and as always, learning about

God's LOVE 
We hope to see you there! 

Ages 2.9 - grade 8

Classes begin on 9.24.2018|
Sundays | 10 AM - 11 AM 

Call us at (617) 479-8778 if you have any
questions. You can also visit our website

at www.hncong.org 

ENROLL NOW at www.hncong.org
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On Sunday, Sept 24th join us for “Rally Day” when we
kick-off our Sunday School classes! Start the year with
some fun crafts, songs, and as always, learning about

God's LOVE 
We hope to see you there! 

Ages 2.9 - grade 8

Classes begin on 9.24.2018|
Sundays | 10 AM - 11 AM 

Call us at (617) 479-8778 if you have any
questions. You can also visit our website

at www.hncong.org 

ENROLL NOW at www.hncong.org

Sept. 23rd at noon
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Call 617-553-1880 for Full Details
222 Sea St., uincy • RedDoor-RE.com

List with Red Door and We’ll 
Donate $500 to the

Quincy Storm Relief Fund.

SELLING YOUR HOME?

Coupon #1

2 Large 
Cheese
Pizzas
$17.99 +tax

Toppings Extra
Must Mention Coupon when ordering
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #2
2.00 Off

Any Order
of $20.00
or more

Cannot be combined with any 
other offers or coupons. 

Credit Cards are not accepted 
with this coupon

Must Mention Coupon when ordering.
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #3
2 Fish & 

Chips
Dinners
$18.99 +tax

5 Pieces Haddock,
French Fries, Coleslaw 

& Tarter Sauce
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #4
Super Seafood 

Platter
$22.99 +tax

Haddock, Shrimp,
Clam Strips, Scallops, 

Onion Rings
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

TIME OUT PIZZA & GRILL
524 Sea Street, Quincy MA

OPEN  Mon ~ Sat, 11am ~ 10pm / Sun, Noon ~ 9pm
PIZZA, CALZONES, SANDWICHES, SUBS
PASTA, SEAFOOD, SALADS & DINNERS

For Fast Service & Delivery Please Call:
(617) 479-2300FREE

DELIVERY
orders over $7.00

FREE
DELIVERY
orders over $7.00www.timeoutpizzaandgrill.com

Seaside Social Club 
Tuesday, September 11

     The Seaside Social Club is excited 
to kick off our 2018-2019 year on 
September 11, at 7:00 pm with speaker 
John Galluzzo.   John’s presentation, 
titled “Greater Love Hath No Man” 
is the epitaph of a famous lifesaver 
from the South Shore.  John will tell 
the story of shipwrecks on the South 
Shore through this man’s life.  John 
Galluzzo is a writer, editor, and grant 
writer and the author of over 30 
books.  His writings focus on both 
the sea and shore of New England.  
John is a regular writer for the Hull 
Times, grant writer for the YMCA, 
on the Foundation for Coast Guard 
History, and affiliated with many other 
organizations on the South Shore.  
This program is open to the public 
(yes, men too) and no admission is 
charged.
      Prior to the program, club members 
will have a business meeting at 6:30.  
All women of the community are 
welcome to join the club. Member 
dues are $20 per year.   Come join us 
and become a Seaside Socialite!

BAKE SALE AT 
THE CHOWDAFEST 

SATURDAY, SEPT. 8th
     The Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church will continue our traditional of 
hosting a bake sale at the Chowdafest 
to benefit a worthy cause.  This year we 
will once again focus our attention on the 
homeless children in the Quincy Public 
Schools.  The program to support these 
students is the McKinney-Vento Homeless 
Assistance Program which can be found 
at this link: http://quincypublicschools.
com/qpsinfo/download/district/support-
services/Brochure%20%20Homeless%20
Assistance.pdf.  
     All money raised at the bake sale will 
be donated to this program in the Quincy 
Public Schools.  The program assists with 
school supplies, food, clothing, pre and 
after school programs, tutoring, mentoring, 
transportation and other services.  
     We welcome donations of baked 
goods at the Chowdafest and items may 
be dropped off between noon and 2:00.  
Cookies should be packaged 6 to a bag 
and brownies or squares, 4 to a bag, or 
small tea breads.  Anything with nuts or 
peanut butter should be clearly marked.  
There will also be a can for donations of 
cash or checks (made payable to Quincy 
Public Schools).  Please participate in 
all of the fun at the Chowdafest and stop 
by the Bake Table to make a purchase or 
donation to support our homeless children.  
Thank you and looking forward to seeing 
you there.  Questions, call Gayle 617-653-
5928. Thank you	  Gayle Mackay

Wow, I can’t believe that school is 
starting again and Troop 6 is gearing 
up for another year!  We took the 
month of August off, but July was 
plenty busy, and September and 
October are already planned to be 
chalk full of fun stuff!
Back at the beginning of the summer, 
the scouts were out in force helping 
to support one of the hottest Family 
Fun Days I can remember on July 3rd 
at Edgewater Drive.  A huge thanks 
to all the boys who donated their 
time to help the 
HN Community 
Council pull off 
yet another great 
event!
On July 8th, we 
were honored to 
have a Court of 
Honor for Troop 
6’s latest Eagle 
Scout, Jacob 
Walsh.  It was a 
great ceremony 
with lots of Jake’s 
family and friends wishing him 
well, and we were honored to have 
so many of our local politicians and 
dignitaries show up or send their 
regards.
Later in July, the Troop attended 
summer camp at T.L. Storer Scout 
Reservation in Barnstead, NH.  We 
had 21 scouts and 4 adults join us 
for the week, with another 2 youth 
and one adult on staff, and 2 more 
youth attending a different week due 

to a schedule conflict.  A huge thank 
you to the other leaders who spent 
the week with me, Mike Berry, John 
Toler, and Carl Reich, and thanks to 
Ralph Jacobs who came up mid-week 
with a special delivery!  The scouts 
had a blast completing over 40 merit 
badges and participating in dozens of 
cool activities including everything 
from watermelon football in the pond 
to climbing towers to black powder 
rifle shooting.   We also had three 
scouts, Cam Jacobs, Jake Gordon, 
and Alex Rheault complete the Mile 

Swim Award!  The weather was 
pretty great (for summer camp), and 
the food was also good.  However, 
the highlight to week’s menu was 
our Wednesday night pig roast!  That 
was definitely the Troops favorite 
meal!  Special thanks to Dave and 
Kathy Shaw for helping us make that 
happen!
Next up, we are hiking to an AMC 
Hut in the White Mountains in 
September, joining thousands of 

TROOP 6 NEWS other scouts at Mass Jam in October, 
and doing our best to keep busy and 
have a lot of fun along the way.
If you have a middle school or high 
schooler that is interested in joining 
us, please don’t hesitate to stop 
by!  We are always accepting new 
scouts and prior experience is not 
necessary.  We meet on Monday 
nights from 7-8:30PM at the Houghs 
Neck Congregational Church.
Troop 6 does a fantastic job of 
keeping our program affordable for 
all scouts, and our bottle and can 

drives are one of our 
biggest fundraisers.  
Our next bottle drive 
is September 8th from 
9-12 in Labrecque 
Field parking lot.  
Our bottle drives will 
continue to be on the 
second Saturday of 
every month, weather 
permitting.  Please 
consider donating 
your soda and beer 
bottles and cans to 

us rather than tossing them in your 
recycling.  As our Troop grows, 
the money we earn is being spread 
thinner and thinner and we really 
want to continue to run a program 
where all the activities can be paid 
for through the boys fundraising 
efforts.  Please feel free to call if you 
need a pick up! 
Yours in Scouting, Rob Gordon,  
Troop 6 Scoutmaster, 617-543-1797
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The Bag Lady and More
Purses, Totes, Kids Bags
Character Pillows, Pillow Cases           Marge Colton
Fleece Blankets & Pillows
Children’s Cloth Books
Flannel Blankets

         mcolton1@verizon.net

E  &  T  C e r am i c s
Adult Ceramic Classes ~ Year Round

Make it Yourself ~ Make it for Yourself ~ Give it as a Gift.
AVON PRODUCTS - Avon Representitive for over 40 years

Register Now for Fall & Winter Classes
Start your Christmas Shopping Now

367 Billings Road ~ Wollaston MA
617-479-4107

etceramicshop.com ~ etimcoe@yahoo.com
Hours Mon ~ Fri 9-2 ~ Mon & Wed Evenings 7-9

Rental Car Assistance
We Work With ALL Insurance Companies

Collision Repair
Brakes * Struts

Exhaust Systems
A/C Service

Towing
Lock Out Service

RS# 5093
krautobody@icloud.com

Julie berberan
realtor®

CELL 617-283-2994 
julieberberan@aol.com

My Dear Houghs Neck Neighbors,
     Please contact me and allow me  
to assist you if you would like to 
buy or sell a Houghs Neck home. 
Thank you, Juile Berberan

617-283-2994

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
TACKEY CHAN 

State Representative ~ 2nd Norfolk District,
State House, Room 42, Boston MA 02133

Tel. 617-722-2014 
Tackey.Chan@mahouse.gov

Join us for 
our 3rd 
Annual  

Walk for 
Victoria - Sept. 8th, 2018
The 2.5 mile 3rd Annual Walk for 

Victoria will be held on Saturday, 
September 8th, 2018 from 10:00 am 
to 2:00 pm at Nut Island in Houghs 
Neck, 147 Sea Avenue, Quincy, MA.  
We will begin at 9:30 with a Prayer 
and Balloon Release in Memory of 
Sweet Victoria.

There will be a shuttle at Brill Field 
to drive people up to Nut Island since 
parking is limited.  After Victoria’s 
Walk, please join us at the Quincy 
Yacht Club.

Pre-register now for $25 and 
receive a t-shirt by visiting https://
angelvictoria.net/Home and clicking 
on the link.  Your shirts will be given 
to you the day of the walk.  Last day 
of online pre-registration is August 
28th.  There will be shirts available 
the day of the walk for $30 with 
limited sizes. 

We are also reaching out to the 
community for raffle donations.  Visit 
https://angelvictoria.net/Home for 
the details if you are able to donate 
or help in any way.

Thank you so much to everyone 
for donating, helping and especially 
being a part of Victoria’s Walk.

For any questions or more 
information please contact:

Janice at 772-985-4524 or Mary at 
857-939-3017

All proceeds raised from Victoria’s 
Walk are donated to the Childhood 
Leukemia Research Fund at Boston 
Children’s Hospital.  Over the last 
two years, we were able to donate 
$40,000.  Thank you to EVERYONE!

I hope you had a safe and enjoyable 
Labor Day and have been surviving 
this especially hot and humid summer.  
Unfortunately, this weather has 
increased the number of mosquitos 
this year.  The Department of Public 
Health has confirmed 4 cases of West 
Nile Virus so far.  In 2017, there 
were 6 confirmed cases and in 2016 
16 confirmed cases.  Please take 
precautions for yourself and your pets 
even as we head into the fall months; 
as long as the weather remains hot 
and humid, the mosquitos will stay 
out there.  

Governor Baker came to the 
Kennedy Senior Center to sign a 
$2.4 billion environmental bond 
bill at the end of August.  The bond 
bill authorizes the Governor to fund 
capital projects focused on improving 
climate change resiliency and 
adaptation, enhancing environmental 
and natural resource protection, and 
investing in our parks and recreational 
assets.  $225 million is committed to 
purchasing environmentally sensitive 
lands, watershed remediation 
and coastal resource protection.  
Sustainable agriculture is a very 
important part of our economy 
and $54 million is committed to 
enhancing our agricultural industry.  
Another $100 million is provided to 
the Department of Environmental 
Protection for air quality protection 
and mitigation; river and wetland 
protection is funded at $55 million; 
and $100 million was allocated to 
address coastal defenses such as sea 
walls and jetties.  Working with the 
Quincy legislative delegation, we 
were able to include a $2 million 
earmark directly to the City of Quincy 
for sea wall upgrades, $2 million for 
improving Squantum Point Park, and 
$2 million for dredging the channel 
in Quincy Bay. 

In response to climate change, a 
Global Warming Solutions Trust Fund 
was established to address the state 
and municipal climate change and 
adaptation plans.  A special legislative 
commission will investigate the 
acidification of the ocean.  The 
Fishing Innovation fund will help fund 
research and advancement of new 
oceanographic technology and design 
the future of commercial fishing.  The 
Division of Marine Fisheries has to 
provide a report by the end of this 
year on the current state of the lobster 
industry and recommendations about 
the future of lobster processing.  The 
Agricultural Innovation Fund will 
provide grants to help agricultural 
and cranberry producers.

Building on the past two sessions of 
work, we signed into law legislation 
that would continue Massachusetts 
commitment to utilizing more 
renewable power.  In the past, we 
have provided financing to the solar 
industry, becoming the first in the 
nation to bid for offshore wind power 
and increasing our purchasing of 
hydroelectricity.  In addition, we 
thus far have met our renewable 
energy portfolio (RPS) goals of 13%, 
which have been increasing steadily 
since being created in the Electricity 
Restructuring Act of 1997.  Since 
2008, when the Global Warming 
Solutions Act was passed, the RPS 
has increased by 1% each year.  We 
are projected to have 20% of our 
energy from hydroelectricity by 2023 
and have yet to determine how much 
offshore wind power there will be, 
but we are expecting no less than 800 
megawatts.  Hydroelectric power and 
offshore wind is not considered part of 
our RPS requirement.  From 2019 to 
2029, we will require our RPS goal to 
increase by 2% each year, for a total of 
20% over 10 years; the RPS will then 

Continue to increase by 1% each year 
after that.  By 2029, the expectation 
is at least 33% of Massachusetts’ 
electrical supply is from renewable 
energy plus an additional 20% from 
hydropower – and this figure does not 
include offshore wind, future battery 
storage technology and customer 
self-generated renewable power.  
According to one 2017 study, a 2% 
RPS increase in Massachusetts in 
connection with Connecticut’s recent 
RPS increase could generate over 
20,000 new jobs in the region and 
nearly 2,000 megawatts of additional 
renewable energy by 2030.

Beyond increasing our renewable 
energy usage, we established a 
clean peak standard whereby energy 
storage using renewable generation 
will be given priority during 
high energy usage periods.  The 
Department of Public Utilities will 
require electric companies to provide 
for review the heat map showing 
where in the electrical system there 
are infrastructure stress levels.  We 
also required that the MassSave 
energy efficiency program provide 
greater cost benefit to customers.  The 
Department of Energy Resources is 
required to investigate the feasibility 
of purchasing electricity generated by 
offshore wind beyond the authorized 
levels set by the Commonwealth.  
Lastly, gas companies will be 
required to report annually on “lost 
and unaccounted for gas” (LAUF).  
This is the difference between the 
gas purchased by the utility and how 
much gas was delivered to customers 
and used by the gas company to 
conduct its business.

I wish you all a wonderful September 
and look forward to seeing everyone 
at Chowdafest!                      Tackey   

CHILD CAR SEAT INSTALLATIONS/INSPECTIONS
Offered for free every Tuesday afternoon/evening from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 

p.m. at the Quincy Police Station main entrance.  Certified Officers will 
inspect, re-adjust, re-install or install your car seat to provide maximum 
protection.  If possible, it is best to bring the child with you to get best results.  
For more information, contact Lieutenant Dan Minton at 617 745 5719 or  
dminton@quincyma.gov
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City of Quincy

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
Ward One Councilor ~ David F. McCarthy

1305 Hancock St.... Quincy, MA 02169
617-376-1351 (office) ~ 617-845-7111 (Cell) 

dmccarthy@quincyma.gov.

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

617- 47 9 - 8 2 7 0

UNDER NEWMANAGEMENT
Dinners
Ziti: with Sauce, Meatball, Sausage, Eggplant, Chicken Cutlet, 
   Veal Cutlet, Ziti Chicken Broccoli Alfredo
Dinner Plates: Wing Dings, Gyro, Fresh Chicken Tenders,  Buffalo Wings,  
   Honey BBQ Wings, Fresh Bullalo Tenders
Marinated Dinners: Steak Tips, Grilled   Chicken  
Specialty Dinners: Homemade Meat Lasagna
Seafood Plates and Sides 
Fish Haddock w/Chips, Rice or Onion Rings
   Clam Strips ~ Clams Bellies ~ Scallops ~ Shrimp ~ Combo ~ Fishermans Platter

Burgers ~ Fries ~ Appertizers ~ Fresh Salads ~ Ice Cream & Desserts

Call for FAST SERVICE 
and DELIVERY 

405 Sea Street, Quincy  
Mon ~ Sat 11am - 9:30pm

Sun 12 noon - 9:30pm

Free 2-lt Soda
when you buy any Large Specialty Pizza

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

Create Your own Pizza ~ Calzones
Special ty Pizza ~ Calzone ~ Skinny Pizza

Featuring al l  Your Favori te Toppings 

S u b s  ~ W r a p s
S p e c i a l t y  S u b s ~  S t e a k  S u b s

H o t  a n d  C o l d  S u b s  ~  W h i t e  o r  W h e a t

$14.99
Tw o  L a r g e  C h e e s e  P i z z a

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

$1.00 Off
A n y  L a r g e  S u b  o r  W r a p

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

$2.00 Off
Any order $20.00 or more

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

Price
Breaker
CheeseBurger

On a Bulkie
Fries, Can of Soda

$7.49(      )no
 substitutions

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

FLAVIN  
& FLAVIN REALTY

617-479-1000
Flavin & Flavin 
1085 Hancock St. Quincy Center
Visit: www.ßavinandßavin.com

Complete Real Estate Service Since 1925

Free Opinion of Value
~

Committed to Property Ownership
~

Offering Seller &
Buyer RepresentationSOLD

a century of connecting people with homes

www.redcrossblood.org

There is an ungent 
need for  

Blood Donations

I hope everyone has enjoyed their summer. As 
we head towards Labor Day I’d like to re-cap 
several items that have been addressed or are being 
addressed in Houghs Neck/ WARD 1. 

First before I start a roll call of items being 
completed/worked on I would like to express 
my thanks to all my constituents for working 
with me over the past several months. It has been 
proactive and productive to say the least in regards 
to requests, advice and solutions. We had a very 
tough Winter/Spring go of it and let’s hope Mother 
Nature is easy on us this coming Winter. So let’s 
enjoy the Fall season, get ready for school and stay 
active and productive as you usually do. 

Speaking of productive, we had a very productive 
year thus far and below are a few action items in 
progress:

1. Brill Field , restoration has begun, new 
bleachers, clearing of brush on lower edge of the 
Dike

2. Clearing the dike above Brill field. Making it 
wider and clearing brush is in process. 

3. Cleaning up Greg McKinnon Park and 
constructing new wooden guard rails at the park 
entrance.  Thank you MWRA.

4. Clearing the dike between Palmer Street and 
Rockland Street is in process, widening the dike, 
clearing brush and making the pathway more 
compatible for emergency vehicles (when needed) 
is ongoing.

5. Working with the QYC in regards to their 
Seawall, new outfall pipe and continued progress 
on replacing the pipe extension out to the circle 
catch basins for better drainage.

6. Anticipating Maritime Center’s new boat 
ramp construction to commence early fall after 
the boating season is over to limit impact to any 
late season events/boaters. Phase one is the ramp/
docks and all of this is a long process.

7. Construction on new beach access stairs on 
Bayview Ave. Thank you DPW for staying on that 
project and installing in a timely fashion.

8. Restoring the Parkhurst Street Marsh. 
Working with Arthur Knowlton and City 
officials to get it right in regards to proper water 
flow in and out of the marsh.

9. Finalizing and installing a new tide gate for 
the ramp at the Bayswater Boatyard. Working 
with neighbors on boatyard protocol, which I 
hope has improved. 

10. Grand opening of the new Lawrence 
Grenham Park/Playground on Macy Street 

in the Fall. The park 
will be re-dedicated 
to Larry Grenham in 
November for his service 
and ultimate sacrifice 
in Vietnam. Thank you 

Mayor, George Nicholson, Jim Frattolillo, George 
Bouchard and all the folks at Veterans Services.

11. Seawall repair work wherever it was needed 
in early Spring and the beginning of a tremendous 
seawall restoration/replacement effort. Beginning 
at the Willows headed up to Merrymount (Phase 1), 
Manet to Bayswater (Phase 2). The administration 
has been nothing short of spectacular in their 
response to that subject and to my requests for 
individual assistance. Thank you also to Tighe and 
Bond for your assistance all year.

12. Working closely with HN residents in regards 
to Seawall issues. Making sure we get it right. 
A very productive community meeting was held 
on August 15th at City Hall. All neighborhoods 
that line up with the Phase 1 coastline project 
(Willows/Sea, Adams Shore/Merrymount) were in 
attendance.

13. Community Police day in and day out in 
Houghs Neck responding to all issues. We all like it 
when things are quiet and that is what we have had 
this summer in Houghs Neck. We will always have 
some issues but the QPD Community Police have 
been excellent. Thank you Lt. Bina and Officers 
Mitchell and Miller.

14. Ongoing analysis of the Rockland Street/
Cove area by city engineering to limit and solve 
the drainage issues that plague that area. This is 
ongoing as I realize this is an issue that has been 
in that area for years. An area that will not be 
forgotten. Thank you for your patience. 

15. Ongoing analysis of the seawall between 
Bell Street and the Maritime center to ensure that 
gets on the list to be repaired and secured.

16.  Thank you Troop 6 for the work you do in 
regards to the Community especially the cleaning 
of the “Crusher”. Great work this summer. We 
will try our hardest to keep it clean by having the 
Community police stay vigilant on the Activities 
up there. 

17.  Congratulations to Troop 6 for two amazing 

Eagle Scout recipients this year. The Troop 6 
should be proud of Mr. Frank Reich and Mr. Jake 
Walsh.

18.  The project of restoration of the WWII 
Monument Park at Atherton Hough, spearheaded 
by the Houghs Neck Garden Club. This group 
secured a grant of 25,000 dollars to bring that park 
back to life. Great job by all, HNGC, Veterans 
service and the Park Department

19. New enforceable Speed Limit signs that I 
will enforce on Manet Ave and Babcock Street.  
Trying to keep those streets speeding issues under 
control. Thank you QPD and all the residents that 
are very vigilant.

20.  And hopefully getting to the point of finally 
paving Sea Street area from Ratchford Street 
to Rockland Street which we all know is due 
. The paving process, settling of the street after 
construction like that is lengthy. Thank you for 
your patience.

This is just a start for myself as your Ward 1 
Councillor. It’s been a busy year for all and I hope 
everyone is back on their feet after a tough 2018. I 
will try to respond to all requests in a timely manner 
and make sure you get an answer. Thank you for 
allowing me to serve as your city representative. 
Looking forward to a productive Fall. 

Have a great rest of the Summer, stay cool and 
safe! 	                         Dave McCarthy

Lobster - Fish Dinner
Ralph and Nancy Jacobs will host their annual 
Lobster/Fish Dinner on Friday, September 28th, 
from 5-8 P.M. at Hough’s Neck Congregational 
Church. Attendees can choose either native lobster 
or fried haddock. Each meal is complete with 
baked potato, garden salad, homemade bread, 
corn on the cob, desert and drink. The cost is $15 
for lobster or $12 for haddock. Children age 11 
and under are $5 per either meal.
Reservations are requested, but not required. 
Contact Ralph or Nancy at 617-479-6441 or 
via email: ralphjacobs001@comcast.net or 
jacobs0511@gmail.com

Schools Open
Watch for Our Children 
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Houghs Neck Merchandise Order Form
Wood Buildings																					                    Houghs Neck Sites Design

Atherton Hough School						      $15.00		 _____			   Journal																               $  8.00		 _____

Harvey’s Wharf										          $15.00		 _____			   Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil						     $  7.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church				   $15.00		 _____			   Magnet															               $  3.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Fire Station					     $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Quilt									         $49.95		 _____

Great Hill School										         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Can Koosie’s					    $  3.00		 _____

Great Hill Towers									         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck History Book					    $10.00		 _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Church			  $15.00		 _____	 		  NECKA Baseball Hat							         $10.00   ______

Quincy Yacht Club									        $15.00		 _____			   Bumper Stickers

Louis Cafe													             $15.00		 _____			   Large “I  Houghs Neck”						     $  1.00		 _____

Pillow and Tote Bags															               			   Small “I  HN”											          $  2.00		 _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Pillow			   $19.95		 _____ 			  Friend of A NECKA 								        $  2.00    _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Tote				    $19.95		 _____			   Oval “Flounder HN” 								        $  2.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church Pillow	 $19.95		 _____			   NECKA  										           				    $  2.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church Tote		  $19.95		 _____			   Flounder Note Cards 								        $  5.00		 _____ 

																			                    										             Old Time Note Cards  							       $  5.00		 _____

Shipping for orders beyond Houghs Neck add $3.00 per item except for stickers add $1.00  		  $	________

Donation’s: 	 Playground Fund		  $________	 Rainbow Fund		 $________	 Holiday Fund		  $	________

Donation to the Scholarship fund: In memory of:____________________________________$_________

Membership Year Sept 1, 2018 ~ August 31, 2019

HNCC Membership Per Family																															                              $  5.00    _____

Beyond Houghs Neck Per Address	 (Bulletin Subscription)																	                 $ 10.00   _____

Name:_________________________________________________			

Address:_______________________________________________			  Check total  $ _______________

City: __________________ ST:_______ Zip: ________  Email: _________________________________

Gift Membership for; _______________________________________________________ 		  $    ______

Make Checks Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council, Inc.

Mail to: Helen Kelly 16 Madeleine St Quincy MA 02169

Small Sticker ~ 2.00

Oval HN  
Sticker ~ $2.00

Large Bumper Sticker ~ $1.00NECKA Sticker ~ 2.00

Houghs Neck Merchandise

Great Hill School
8” X 3”

Atherton Hough School
7” X 3-1/2”

Quiucy Yacht Club
8” X 3-1/2”

Harvey’s Wharf
6-1/5” X 4”

Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church

7-1/4” X 4-3/4”

Most Blessed Sacrament Church
5-1/4” X 6”

Houghs Neck Fire Station
6” X 4-1/4”

Journal ~ $10.00
7-1/4” X 5-1/2”

Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil $7.00
6-3/4” X 4-1/2”

Magnet ~ $3.00

MBS Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

H N C Church Tote Bag 
16” X 16”

MBS Church Tote Bag
16” X 16”

Quilt ~ $49.95

HN Can Koosie’s ~ $3.00

Pillows & Totes $19.95

Great Hill Towers
8” X 3”

HN History Book ~ $10.00
Benefits the Scholarship fund

Wood Buildings 15.00

Show your HN Pride

FRIEND OF A NECKA ~ 2.00

Louis Cafe

NECKA Baseball Hat		
					     $10.00

HNCC Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

Sandy Alty
Anthony  Andronico
Netty & James Baldwin
Alberta Baratelli
Ed & Clare Barrett
Da Bignami
Connie Boudreau
Kevin & Susan Boudreau
Martha Brown
Margaret & Christopher Brown
Tish Canavan
Gay Carbonneau
Carol Carpenter
David & Deborah Cerone
Casey Chamberlain
Timothy Chandler
Chaudhary Family
Tom, Barbara & Kathy Cheney
Ali Ciccariello
Gene Conklin & Francis Launie
Stephen & Deborah Conley
Bob & Pam Craig
Brendan & Cindy Craig
Sean & Kim Craig
Jeff & Marcia Craig
Jeffrey 	Craig & Tara Galligan
Kenneth & Marylou Crispo
Carolyn Crombie
Joan Cullen
Grainne Curran
David & Kathy DiBona
Amy DiBona
Peter Damiano & Victor Christenson
Damiano Family
Veva Darrow
Gayle & Victor Davidson
DJ & Marie Davis
Dan & Annie Davis
Maura  Doherty & Stephen Delano
Paul & Joyce Donald
Elissa & Charles Donnelly
Connie & Gail Driscoll
John & Babe Duffy
Bryan & Rachel Dunn
Durkin-Goonan Family
Marie & Robert Ferent
Robert & Jeanne Flaherty
Joseph & Maureen Flores

Beyond  the Willows
Bob Allen
Mary Apelbacher
Jon & Sara Belmont
Pat Beston 
Carol & Bobby Blowers
Mike & Cindy Cotter
Rob &  Vicki Craig
Debbie & Jason Currie
Ronna Davis
Lisa & Domenic DeAngelo
Noel DiBona
Ken Dobson
David & Teri DiBona
Bob Dobson
Bob & Regina Donald
Pat Donovan
Joe “Tex” Fasci
George Gabriel
Joe & Maureen Gibbons
Barbara & Nancy Goldrick
William & Ellen Goodchild
John Hacunda
Shirley Harrington
Ann Henshaw
Veva Johnson
Larry Levasseur
Nancy Little
Marjorie McAllister
Peter & Karla McCarron
Ann McCarron
Richard McDermott
Douglas Menz
Helen & Tony Mina
Paul & Lorriane Murphy
Shirley Pearson
Rick & Lauren Praetsch
Val Robertson
Elizabeth Sack
Paul & Terri Schofield
Richard Schuerch
Janet & Margie Short
Diane Sitkowski
Donna & Joe St. Germain
Shirley & Arthur Tobin
Alfred Trotman
Donald & Donna Uvanitte
Carol Walter
Lois Zulauf

2018-2019 MEMBERSHIP
PJ & Julie Foley
Joe & Barbara Frenette
Bob & Donna Galligan
John & Brooke Galligan
John & Ruth Gamble
Alan Gentile
Michael & Elaine Gibbons
Ronald & Elizabeth Goodman
Marty & Paula Gordon
Rob & Jaime Gordon
Trudy & John Gray
Evie & Al Gustafson
Tafadzwa Gwitimah
Cliff & Carol Hallett
Jake & Gabe Hanly
Amy Healy
Amy & Ryan Herlihy
Maureen & Kevin Houde
Charles Hughes
Ralph & Nancy Jacobs
Chris & Lauren Jacobs
Molly Jacobs
Carol Johnson
Christine Keating
Peter Kelley & Craig MacInnes
Helen Kelly
Cathy & Bill Kennedy
Harold & Carol Kimball
Diane Krueger
Janice	 Kussman
Patricia Kussman & Terry Dunn
Barbara & Tom Logan
Stephanie Lussier
John & Janice MacPherson
Rita Marsden
Frank & Laura Mazzulli
Paul & Linda McAteer
Joseph  & Nora McClelland
James & Elba McDonald
Richard McDonough
Owen & Jane McElhinney
Denise & Jackie McGee
Tom & Kathleen McIntyre
Judith McKeon
Francis McPartlin
Frank & Marlina McPartlin
Howard & Mary McQuinn
Arthur & Leona Mellyn

Meloski Family
Edie & Hank Miller
Helen & Anthony Mina
Tony & Betty Mina
Jacqueline Mina
Kathleen Mitchell Gill
Veronica Mormino
Denise & Jerry Murphy
Charles & Sally Murphy
George & Ann Norris
Vincent  & Rita Norton
Paul O’Brien & David Nielson
Mary & Patrick O’Donnell
Harry, Bette, Emily & Laura Olson
Saeah Paez
Chuck & Deb Parrish
Joan Plansky
Jim & Mary Provenzano
Frederick Rafuse
Armindo & Janice Ramos
Joseph & Paula Renzi
Richard Reymolds
William & Claire Richardson
Diane Robbins
Valerie & Patrick Roseingrave
Warren Ruska
Jimmy & Danielle Schrage
Jim & Alice Sheeley
Warren Sines
Maurice & Kerrianne Smiddy
Eric & Megan Smith
David & Susan Smith
Betty Snaith
Thomas & Maryellen Steen
Steve Stone
Pat & Howard Tabolsky
Joseph Thorley
Eileen & Tom Timcoe
Trahan Family
John Urbanus
Susan Vannice
Kathy & Dave Wahlstrom
Laurel Wainwright
James & Janet Walker
Patricia Williams
Elizabeth Wilson
Carol Lee Wilson
Richard & Betty Wood


